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FIRE INCIDENT AT PT. AGRO RAYA MAS 

 

Mewah International Inc. (the “Company”, and together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) 

wishes to announce that a fire incident occurred on 23 July 2025 at one of the Group’s 

facilities in Medan, Indonesia operated by PT. Agro Raya Mas (the “subsidiary”), a 

subsidiary with 70% of equity interest. 

 

The fire broke out in the evening and was promptly addressed by the site team and local 

emergency services. All employees were safely evacuated, and no casualties were reported. 

The fire has been contained, though part of the facility was damaged, and operations are 

currently suspended. 

 

A detailed assessment of the damage, insurance coverage, and recovery timeline is 

underway. Based on the Group’s consolidated audited financial statements for the financial 

year ended 31 December 2024, the subsidiary’s contribution to overall profitability was not 

material. 

 

Should any material impact to the Group be identified following a detailed assessment, we 

will provide further updates as appropriate. 

 

 

 

 

Issued by 
 
MEWAH INTERNATIONAL INC. 
 24 July 2025 
 
 


